
 
 

Oneida County AODA Coalition 
 January 25th, 2012 @ 1:00pm 

Oneida County Courthouse 
 
 
Present at meeting Tamara Feest Human Service Center, Karen Kundson, Katie Kennedy Options, Bob Kovar 
Marshfield Clinic, Jim St Charles Koinonia, Anne Cirilli OCHD, Jill Blake OCHD, Erica Brewster Extension, Jim Winkler, 
Extension. 
 
 

Topic Discussion/Decision Follow Up 

Welcome 

 

 

1. Live Meeting no participants today. Will continue 
to offer at next meeting. 

2. Introductions Jill Blake, Public Health Nurse 
taking Kathy Muntners place due to retirement. 

 

   
Trouble Shoot: if unable to hear the meeting but can see the 
participants, you must also call into the telephone conference line 
provided in the instructions. If still not able to hear participants, 
(maybe they have you muted), you will need to contact the “host” 
at the Health department by calling; 715-369-6111. 

Review 1. Budget Report  
Anne reported we carry     

      over $2436.00 from 2011. No steering   
      committee monies available for 2012. 

2. Annual Report  
Anne not sure if one is needed for 2011. 
3. Survey Results  

      Jill reviewed question 4 and 7.   
 
75% of the 16 people who answered level of 
involvement would like to be an active member. 

 
 
 
2. Anne will speak to Linda Conlon and Karen will help 

Anne with annual report if one is needed. 
 
3. Jill to check to see if names can be pulled from the survey. 
 



 
66% of the 12 people who answered the workgroup 
question would like to work on Parent Education 
through the School System, work on Underage 
Drinking & Parents who Host coming in second.   
 

Old Business  
1. Co-Chair Position,  

 Jim St Charles current co chair. Coalition in need of 
another co-chair for 2012.  Coalition By Laws 
dictate an election should be held. 

 
2. 2012 CHIP Plan.  
       Plan was emailed out to coalition members. The 

CHIP Plan is more general and the coalition needs 
to compete a specific work plan for 2012. (Who 
What Where and When) It was agreed that the 
work plan could be completed at next meeting. 

 
3. Northwood’s Coalition Update.  
    Bob talked about the importance of the February 

16th regional meeting that will focus on prescriptive 
drug abuse. He is in hopes that board members, 
tribal leaders, legislators, coalitions, healthcare 
providers, law enforcement come together to create 
change and make an action plan to decrease 
controlled substance availability in our communities.  
Bob also commented on the great work that 
Marshfield Clinic’s AmeriCorps has been doing in 
the area of AODA. Coalitions can apply for 
AmeriCorps with a cash match. 

 
 
 

 
 
1. Anne and Jeff will work together as the nominating 
committee for an election at the February meeting. Coalition 
members should contact Anne or Jeff if interested in a 
position. 
 
 
2. Work Plan to be on February agenda. Erica has 
volunteered facilitate this meeting. Anne will bring a work 
plan shell to complete.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

  

 
4.  The next National Take Back for Medications is 

April 28, 2012. Drugs collected at Rhinelander 
Police Dept collected medications can be included. 

 
Disposing of collected medications continue to be 
a problem and the DNR is working with EPA and 
other agencies to come up with a workable plan. 
Medical Students are looking for projects in the 
area.  

 
 
4. Anne will contact Rhinelander Police Department 
regarding the April date for Take Back the Meds Program   

New Business  

1. Coalition agreed our community is in need of an 
awareness campaign. NIDA recently launched  
PEER, Good Drugs Gone Bad & “Parents Who 
Host”.  

2. Flo Hillard is Presenting at RHS March 2nd 2012. 
Coalition agreed to partner with RHS and make 
monies available for a possible March 1st 
presentation. The coalition agreed to be sensitive to 
busy working families in regard to planning the 
event. 

3. As a school board member Jim brought to our 
attention activities associated with schools should not 
have alcohol available.    

 

1.  It was decided that a work group would need to be 
formed to select a program and get it up and running. 

 
 
2. Jim will speak with Dave Wall today for the specifics. 
 Jill, Tamara and Anne will work together with RHS for 
possible presentation March 1st.2012 

 
Next Meeting: 

 
February 22nd 1pm-2:30pm 

 
Anne will arrange the room and LIVE MEETING set -up. 


